
Notice of Public Meeting

Charles River CSO Forum

April 8, 2004

7 PM – 9 PM

Charles River Watershed Association

28 Woerd Avenue

Waltham, MA


In cooperation with the Charles River Watershed Association (CRWA) and the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA), the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) will be holding a public meeting to discuss combined sewer overflow (CSO) and water quality issues in the Lower Charles River basin.


 MWRA, along with the City of Cambridge and the Boston Water & Sewer Commission, operate and maintain combined sewer systems, which under most conditions collect and convey wastewater and some amount of stormwater to the Deer Island Wastewater Treatment Plant, for treatment prior to discharge to Massachusetts Bay.  However, under conditions associated with larger rainfall events, these systems become surcharged and direct excess flows, or combined sewer overflows, to the Muddy River, Stony Brook, and the Lower Charles River.   


MWRA and the communities have taken many steps to abate pollution from these discharges over the years, and are now implementing $50 million in projects which will result in further mitigation of these discharges.  Among these projects is the recently completed upgrade to the treatment facility at Cottage Farm, which is the largest of the CSO discharges to the Charles River. 

Most recently, as the culmination of a lengthy and detailed planning process, the MWRA has filed the Cottage Farm CSO Facility Assessment Report with the regulatory agencies and with MEPA for public comment.  This Report details the performance of the CSO treatment facility, and alternatives for providing further control of CSO discharges at this location.  Comments are due on the Report to MEPA by April 23, 2004.

DEP is holding this public meeting to advise the public about the CSO regulatory framework, to discuss CSOs and water quality impacts, and to provide an opportunity for MWRA to present their recommended plan to the public during the public comment period. 

If you have any questions about the CSO Forum, or Charles River water quality issues, feel free to contact:

· DEP:
Kevin Brander 
(617) 654-6519

DEP CSO Coordinator

· CRWA:
Kathy Baskin

(781) 788-0007

Project Director

· MWRA:
David Kubiak

(617) 788-4394

CSO Program Manager

